PRESIDENT OF THE GENERAL ASSEMBLY

5 September 2025

Subject: Summary of the Third Meeting of the Advisory Board on Gender Equality

Excellency,

I have the honour to circulate herewith the informal summary of the third meeting of the Advisory Board on Gender Equality, held on 25 July 2025.

I would like to express my deepest appreciation to members of the Advisory Board for their engagement and the rich insights shared during the meeting. I take this opportunity to thank members for their commitment which helped strengthen the advocacy on gender equality and women's empowerment priorities during this session.

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration.

Philemon Yang

All Permanent Missions and Permanent Observers to the United Nations New York

